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Piety/Study/Action 

 
“It  is  plain  that  you  are  a  letter  from  Christ,  written  not  with  ink  but  with  the  Spirit  of  the  living  God;  not  on  stone  tablets 

but  on  the  tablets  of  human  hearts.”  (2  Corinthians  3:3) 
 

President’s  Message   
by Denise Henderson 
 
As I started this New Year, I reflected on many 
questions.  How am I?  Physically? Emotionally?  
Socially?  Intellectually?  Spiritually?  As I thought 
about each of these areas, naturally I reflected 
about what fills my days.  Sometimes life gets busy 
and often the days are just not long enough to do 
everything I want to do.  I need to remember that 
each day is a new opportunity to continue 
purposefully doing the ministry God gives me. 
 
For many years, I have taken time away annually to 
make a silent retreat at the Jesuit retreat center, 
White House.   I remember the first year I went with 
two good friends.  I  didn’t  realize  until  we  were  
almost there that it was a silent retreat!  Honestly, I 
had serious doubts that I could be quiet for 3 ½ 
days.  Now, I look forward to those days away from 
life’s  distractions  of  phones,  computers,  work,  
commitments, etc.   This weekend is the single best 
thing I do for myself each year.   
 
WATCH weekends also give each of us time to 
renew.  Each one is a special blessing and 
opportunity to connect more deeply with God and 
be reminded how much God loves us.  I also 
treasure spending time with other people of faith.  
We are companions on a journey and learn from 
each other.  On March 21,  22,  and  23,  St.  Ann’s  will  
have WATCH #17.  The leader for the weekend is 
Bob Koll.    I’d  like  to  ask  for  your  prayers  for Bob and 
the team as they begin preparations later this 
month.   Please pray and listen to see if you are 
being called to make a WATCH in 2014. 
 
As is customary each new year, there is change.  
This year is no different.  I want to recognize three 
individuals for their tireless efforts for the Lord in 
support  of  St.  Ann’s  WATCH program. Jamie 
Glenzinski (kitchen), Lourdes Delgado-Serrano 

(chapel) and Lynn Moon (treasurer) are 
transitioning  off  the  board.    I  pray  that  God’s  
blessings be with them, for they have been so 
special  to  us.  For  all  they’ve  done  and  for  who  they  
are, we thank each of you!  
 
I’d  like  to  take  this  opportunity  to  welcome  several  
new board members – Ann Bannon (chapel), Kris 
Joseph (treasurer), and Mary Pyatt (publications).    
Thank you for saying yes and for sharing your time 
and talents in the days ahead! 
 
I’d  also like to thank each of you, the WATCH 
community, for your support and friendship.  The 
nuts sold out quickly this year.  The proceeds are 
used to help offset program costs throughout the 
year.  In 2013, JAM was re-introduced.  The mission 
of JAM is to provide opportunities for the youth to 
experience the love of Christ in a community and to 
have the youth to feel like they belong and want to 
be active in that community.  We were able to offer 
many scholarships for those that attended the 
weekend.  WATCH was also able to support the 
brick project, donate to our friends in the 
Washington, East Peoria, and Pekin communities 
who  lost  so  much  in  November’s  tornado, and 
donate nuts to the food baskets in December.   
 
So,  in  2014,  let  us  continue….living  faith  and  
welcome Ed Tallon as new WATCH board president.  
 
With grateful thanks and Christian love, 
Denise 
 

 



People Who Make a Difference: St. Ann 
Ladies Guild    
By Ed Tallon 
 
St. Ann Parish is fortunate to have many groups 
that assist the pastoral staff in meeting the needs 
of the parish community.  One group that can be 
counted on to help whenever and wherever it is 
needed is the St. Ann Ladies Guild.  There are 
currently 84 members on the Ladies Guild 
mailing list.  There is a core group of 17-22 
members that attend monthly meetings. The 
mission	
  statement	
  of	
  the	
  Ladies	
  Guild	
  is	
  “to	
  
promote holiness and spiritual growth of its 
members, establish a sense of community and 
friendship within the membership and to assist 
the pastoral staff in caring for the needs of St. Ann 
Parish.”	
  	
  The	
  mission	
  statement	
  is	
  more	
  than	
  
words on a page to the Ladies Guild – they live 
these words through their actions.  The Ladies 
Guild sponsors annual 
fundraising events, is involved in 
special projects, and uses its 
resources to help the parish and 
community.    
 
The Ladies Guild is involved with 
various fundraising activities 
throughout the year.  It runs 
three	
  bake	
  sales:	
  Valentine’s	
  Day	
  
Sale, Red White, and Blue Sale, and the Autumn 
Harvest	
  Sale.	
  	
  The	
  Ladies	
  Guild	
  and	
  the	
  Men’s	
  
Club co-sponsor a Chili Supper in March.  The 
Ladies Guild sponsors a plant sale in May.  In 
June,	
  they	
  hold	
  “Annie’s	
  Attic”,	
  which	
  is	
  the	
  parish	
  
rummage sale.  The Ladies Guild coordinates a 
calendar luncheon in August.  During the St. Ann 
Fall Festival, the Ladies Guild is responsible for 
the silent auction.   Finally, Candy Cane Lane and 
Vendor Marketplace is held in December.  These 
fundraisers are successful because of the 
teamwork of the women.  The core group plans 
and chairs the events.  The core group conveys 
the information to the membership, who always 
responds with food donations and the willingness 
to work at any event.   
 
The Ladies Guild is active in areas other than 
fundraising.  It funded, prepared, and delivered 
the three daily meals during one week for 50 

campers ages 6-13 at the Diocesan sponsored St. 
John Bosco Summer Day Camp.   They also helped 
fund a chartered bus trip to St. Louis for the 
campers, as well as providing snacks for a 
bowling and movie day at St. Ann.  The Ladies 
Guild provides and serves refreshments at parish 
open house receptions and town hall meetings.  
Additionally, Ladies Guild member Diane Willis 
chaired the Parish Pasta Dinner, and members 
Elizabeth Bigger and Mary Witkowski led the 
Memory Garden project.    
 
The Ladies Guild uses its funds to help the parish 
and community in many ways.  For example, the 
fabric partitions and floor mats throughout the 
Parish Hall were purchased with funds from the 
Ladies Guild.  In the Parish Hall kitchen, the 
Ladies Guild has purchased the stainless steel 
drawers in the work stations, the commercial 
refrigerator, and the large stainless steel cabinet 

and counter.  The Ladies Guild 
also paid for the repair and 
upgrading of the electrical 
outlets in the Parish kitchen.  
Additionally, the Ladies Guild has 
purchased two dozen restaurant 
quality	
  “St.	
  Ann”	
  aprons,	
  the	
  
table coverings used for funeral 
luncheons, and many paper 
goods and supplies.  The Ladies 
Guild annually donates to the St. 

Augustine Manor fundraiser.  On two occasions, 
the Ladies Guild has helped to make up the ADA 
deficit for St. Ann Parish.  Finally, when a woman 
of the parish dies, the Ladies Guild has a mass 
said.         
 
Membership in the Ladies Guild is open to all 
ladies of the parish.  Dues are $2 per year, which 
is to defray the costs of four newsletters and the 
post card mailings.  Monthly meetings are held on 
the second Wednesday of the month at 6:30pm in 
the Parish Hall.  
 
Thank you to the women of the ladies Guild for 
your tireless and selfless devotion to the parish 
and people.  You are truly people who make a 
difference. 
 
 



 
 

Our New Treasurer 
 
Hello, my name is Kris Joseph and I was a candidate 
at WATCH 16 in March of 2013. I was very afraid to 
make the weekend and almost did not do so. But, 
being at WATCH 16 altered my life. As a result of the 
gifts I received from the many people in the 
community that weekend and after, I have a stronger 
and more personal relationship with God. 
 
I have lived in East Peoria my whole life, except for 
when I was attending college at Eastern Illinois 
University and graduate school at University of 
Illinois. While at EIU, I was very involved on the 
Newman Center and was a team member for 6 
retreat weekends.  Also living with me are my two 
dogs- Kibbi and Ijji. I have been an employee of 
Peoria Public School for 23 years as a school social 
worker. My work at times is very challenging and 
emotional. I have been blessed to be part of St. Ann, 
where I frequently receive refuge from my struggles.  
 
I am humbled and honored to have been asked to 
serve on the board as the treasurer. I pray that I am 
able  to  serve  the  WATCH  community  and  St.  Ann’s  
Church in a manner that is pleasing to God.  
 

New Assistant Chapel 
 
My name is Ann Bannon and I have been involved in 
St Ann and the WATCH community for the last 
several years. I first started attending St Ann 
following a fire at St Martin de Porres, where I 
interpreted for a small group of deaf people. After the 
church was restored, we found ourselves in love with 
the community of St Ann and decided to make it our 
home!   

  
I work full time as a speech/language pathologist for 
Kiefer School, which is part of the Children’s Home, 
and work part time for the Head Start program in 
Peoria. I have spent a lot of time through the 
years working with the local TEC and Cursillo 
programs. I am happy to be a part of the WATCH 
program at St Ann and have loved how it enhances 
the feeling of community! 
 

Set-Up Chairman 
 
Hi, my name is Rick Moon.   I am currently on the 
WACTH board as the head of the set up committee.  
I went through WATCH in 2010.  I was on the teams 
in 2011 and 2012, and I just participated in Fanning 
the Flames this year by giving a talk.  I enjoy being 
on teams and participating in other WATCH events 
because it strengthens the Christian community 
within our parish of St. Ann.   I especially enjoy 
watching tables come together on weekends through 
the power of the Holy Spirit.  My goal on these 
weekends is to place my head and heart in Christ's 
hands and try to let the Holy Spirit work through me 
so I can help others with their walk with Christ. I 
especially enjoy being on the board with my wife, 
Lynn.  I have been involved with Cursillo since 1992 
and was blessed to be a rector in 2006.  Also, during 
those years I was involved with TEC.  I have lived in 
Peoria all of my life, except for attending college and 
dental school.  I have been a dentist in Peoria for 30 
years and enjoy helping people with their needs.  I 
have two children, ages 30 and 27.  My daughter, the 
oldest, works in Bloomington, and lives in Peoria.  My 
son is at Auburn University, finishing up veterinarian 
school.  Lynn and I enjoy gardening and "low 
maintenance landscaping" (yes I just made that term 
up) because there is less grass to mow.  We also 
have two cats, Murphy (he is 15), and Addy (she is 
four months old). When they are awake they make us 
laugh.  I have been a parishioner at St. Ann for six 
years. I believe we are truly blessed to have Father 
Terry as our pastor and the other members of our 
clergy at St. Ann to help us on our spiritual journey.  
God bless. 
 
 



Book Review-  Just Like Jesus 
By Max Lucado 
Review by Mary Pyatt 
 
My favorite Christian author is Max Lucado.  I 
have quite a few of his books, but this book is one 
of my favorites.  Max states in the beginning of his 
book, "God loves you just the way you are, but He 
refuses to leave you that way.  He wants you to be 
"Just like Jesus."”  Don't we all want to be like 
Jesus?   We know we can't be Him, but we can all 
strive to be "Just like Jesus."  This book is all 
about being the person God wants us to be. I will 
tell you about a couple of my favorite chapters.  
  
One of my favorite chapters is titled, "Hearing 
God's Music."  This chapter talks about really 
taking the time to listen to what God has to say to 
us.  Jesus spent regular time with God praying 
and listening.  Max asks us a really important 
question in this chapter, "If Jesus, the Son of God, 
the sinless Savior of humankind, thought it 
worthwhile to clear his calendar to pray, 
wouldn't we be wise to do the same?"  If we are to 
be "Just like Jesus", we must have a regular time 
of talking to God and listening to His word. 
 
My other favorite chapter is "Fixing Your Eyes on 
Jesus."  This chapter is all about seeking God.  God 
rewards those who earnestly seek Him, not those 
who seek doctrine or religion or systems or 
creed.  Many settle for those lesser passions, but 
the reward goes to those who settle for nothing 
less than Jesus Himself.  What awaits those who 
seek Jesus?  The answer is nothing short of the 
heart of Jesus.  "And as the spirit of the Lord 
works within us, we become more and more like 
Him."  (2 Corinthians 3:18)  Can you think of a 
greater gift than to be like Jesus?   
 
I love to read Christian books.  I love to read 
Max's books, but I also read many other Christian 
authors.  I hope you have a favorite Christian 
author you like to read.  Reading my Christian 
books always keeps me close to Him.   
Throughout this whole book, Max wants us to 
know God loves you just the way you are, but He 
refuses to leave you that way.  He wants you to be 

"Just like Jesus."  I pray that you and I can be "Just 
like Jesus." 
 

 
Spiritual Gifts Class Coming 
By Ed Tallon 
 
Do you want to learn what your spiritual gifts are 
and how to use them to help others?  If so, you are 
in luck.  At this time, St. Ann Parish is in the process 
of developing a class that will answer these two 
questions.  Over the past few months, a group of 
twelve parishioners, led by Fr. Terry, has been 
meeting, studying, and discussing the book, The 
Three Colors of Ministry.  The group, which consists 
of representatives of the various parish ministries, is 
in the process of developing a program to be used 
for the Spiritual Gifts class.  This class will consist of 
6 sessions lasting 1 to 1 ½ hours each.  The classes 
will be led by the individuals who are developing 
the program.  Once the group has finalized the 
content of the Spiritual Gifts class, Fr. Terry will 
discuss it in a homily.  There will also be 
announcements in the bulletin and members of the 
group that are developing the program will be at all 
masses to answer specific questions.  Fr. Terry has 
stated  that  the  goal  of  the  Spiritual  Gifts  class  is  “to  
help people discover their spiritual gifts and 
empower them to use their gifts to serve the parish, 
the  community,  and  God.”    Specifically,  Fr.  Terry  
would like the Spiritual Gifts class to facilitate 
matching  people’s  spiritual  gifts  with  the  parish  
ministries that are looking for people with specific 
spiritual gifts.  He is hoping that once people 
discover their spiritual gifts, that they will be find 
outlets to use those gifts to serve the parish, the 
community, and God.  Specifics about the Spiritual 
Gifts class will be coming within the next couple of 
months 

 
 
 



 
 
February 1st – JAM ‘n with Jesus (teen half 
day retreat) 
March 21st to 23rd – WATCH #17 
 
 

JAM News  
By Jill Glenzinski 
 
Happy New Year everyone! JAM was very 
successful	
  in	
  2013	
  with	
  a	
  JAM’n with Jesus 
one day event at the beginning of the year 
and a full JAM weekend in August. We want 
to keep the energy for Jesus alive and 
growing in teens (13-16), so JAM is holding 
another	
  JAM	
  ’n	
  with	
  Jesus.	
  It	
  is	
  being	
  held	
  
Saturday February 1st from 11am to 6pm at 
St.	
  Ann’s	
  Parish	
  Center.	
  It	
  is	
  an	
  afternoon	
  for	
  
teens to grow closer to Jesus, meet new 
people, have fun, and eat a lot of food.  If you 
know anyone that is between 13 and 16 
years old - your children, grandchildren, 
neighbors, friends, or someone you just 
met,  please encourage them to attend the 
JAM	
  ‘n	
  for	
  Jesus	
  event.	
   Please contact Jill 
Glenzinski at 309-256-7558 or at 
jam@stannpeoria.com to RSVP or for more 
information. 

 
WATCH #17 

 
WATCH #17 is being held at St. Ann on March 
21st – 23rd at the Parish Hall.  This weekend is 
filled with faith, fellowship, and food.  As the 
weekend approaches, more information 
regarding the team and theme will be 
communicated. Since you are receiving this 
newsletter, you have previously made a 
WATCH at St. Ann.  Therefore, you know the 
significance of a WACTH weekend.  However, 
the board wants to remind you that having 
made a previous WATCH weekend does NOT 
preclude you from attending WATCH #17.   
There is no limit on the number of WATCH 
weekends you can attend.  Remember, each 
weekend is unique.  So, if you are looking for 
a	
  “spiritual	
  booster	
  shot”	
  this	
  Lent,	
  please	
  
consider coming back to join us for WATCH 
#17.  If you cannot attend the WATCH 
weekend, we ask you to do the following:  
First, please pray for the leader, team, 
candidates, and a successful weekend 
renewing our faith community.    Second, if 
you know someone who has never made a 
WATCH and would benefit from the 
weekend, personally invite them.  We have 
found that being directly asked by an 
individual makes a difference in getting 
people to say yes to the weekend.  Finally, we 
ask that you consider volunteering to help 
behind the scenes.  We have people in the 
chapel praying all weekend.  We are looking 
for people to spend an hour with the Lord, in 
prayer.  The kitchen crew needs people to 
help prepare meals, feed everyone, and clean 
up.  Your time in either or both areas would 
be greatly appreciated.  Before and after all 
masses on the weekend of March 9th and 10th, 
there will be sign-ups to participate for the 
weekend, pray in the chapel, and serve in the 
kitchen.  As always, the WATCH board is 
grateful for your support, prayers, and kind 
words.  Without you, the WATCH weekend 
cannot be a success. 

mailto:jam@stannpeoria.com


Reflection 

In  the  president’s  message,  Denise  talked  about  
the power of her silent retreat at White House.  
An important part of our relationship with God 
is to take the time to see Him.  Deacon Steve 
shared this reflection on the subject from the 
White House website.      

Finding the Lord 

When Jesus was born in Bethlehem of Judea, in 
the days of King Herod, behold, magi from the 
east  arrived  in  Jerusalem,  saying,  “Where  is  the  
newborn king of the Jews? We saw his star at its 
rising and have come to do him 
homage.”   (Matthew 2: 1-2) 

How do we find Jesus? Where do we look for 
him? How is he present to us in our lives? 

So often these questions are asked with a 
mixture of exasperation and hope! I feel I 
should be able to find him, but often feel like I 
do not see him (or recognize him). Often I 
wonder  whether  Emmanuel  is  playing  “hide  and  
seek”  with  me! 

During  the  Advent  season  we  sing  and  pray,  “O  
come,   O   come,   Emmanuel!”   I   love   this   chant  
but always feel it is a bit silly (forgive me). I do 
not need Emmanuel to come — I need the grace 
to recognize him in my life, here and now. This 
is the grace I seek. 

Most often Jesus is present in my life in very 
“ordinary”   ways   — in my vocation, in my 
relationships, in my work, in my joys, in my 
sorrows and, yes, even in the messiness of my 
life. 

Perhaps I need to take time each day to spend a 
few moments and ask myself: Where did I meet 
Jesus today? Where might he have been that I 
missed? As I pray, I finally realize that Jesus is 

absolutely true to his word when he says: I am 
with you always! 

May I have the grace to see that the One I seek 
so ardently is always with me — how great a 
blessing to be always with the One I love!  

 

Nuts Sale 
 
The WATCH board would like to thank all 
those who supported our nut sale in 
November and December.  We sold out all of 
our supplies.  The money we raise from this 
sale funds our programs throughout the year.  
We hope you enjoyed the nuts and will 
purchase them again next year.  
 

 
 

Thank You for Your Service 
 
The WATCH Board would like to thank Jamie 
Glenzinski (Kitchen), Lourdes Delgado-Serrano 
(Chapel), and Lynn Moon (Treasurer) for their 
service to the St. Ann WATCH program.  These 
women have given freely and generously during 
their tenure on the board.  We appreciate their 
sharing of their time and talents to serve the 
board, their parish, and God.  Thank you for all 
that you have done.  We look forward to seeing 
you at future WATCH events. 



 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Christmas Baskets 
 
Deacon Steve reported that the St. Vincent de 
Paul Christmas Basket program was a 
success due to the generosity and hard work 
of St. Ann parishioners.   Donations 
throughout the year were used to purchase 
supplies for the baskets.  Volunteers 
prepared and delivered 80 Christmas baskets 
to parishioners and local community 
members, along with 40 baskets that went to 
the Renaissance Stand.  The baskets made a 
difference in the lives of people in need 
during the holidays.  Deacon Steve noted, 
“Thanks	
  to	
  all	
  who	
  helped	
  in	
  some	
  way,	
  for	
  
you	
  are	
  truly	
  Disciples	
  of	
  Christ.”	
   

 
 
WATCH Executive Board Meeting – 
Davenport IA 
Paul Henderson – St.  Ann’s  
Representative to the WATCH 
Executive Board 
 
The WATCH Executive Board met in 
Davenport, IA, on November 16, 2013.  
Numerous parish representatives attended, along 

with the executive board.  After a review of 
what was happening in their individual WATCH 
programs, the majority of the meeting was 
devoted to reviewing and becoming familiar 
with the new WATCH website.  
 
Several months ago, a team comprised of 
Denise Henderson, Bonnie Stroot, Deacon Don 
Efinger, and myself started to develop the new 
website. A special thanks to our friends at The 
Iona Group (our Shoes for Water corporate 
sponsor) for the new design and functionality. 
We are so excited to launch our new website. It 
is our sincere hope that this site helps us connect 
not only with churches who have active 
WATCH programs, but also to reach those 
churches that are searching for a renewal 
program that will help their community connect. 
 
Besides a totally new look, the website is filled 
with information and links to assist users as they 
explore WATCH.  The photo gallery contains 
hundreds of photos throughout the years from 
many parishes. Check it out.  You might even 
recognize  a  couple  of  St.  Ann’s  faces.  The  
upcoming events area and calendar lets us know 
what is going on at the different parishes.  
 
In  today’s  age  of  rapid  information,  social  
media plays a huge part in our communication 
process.  The website has links to Facebook and 
Youtube.  Yes, WATCH has a Facebook page.  
Just click on the link at the top of the page,  
“LIKE”  us  and  you’ll  get updates through 
Facebook. Wow,  we’ve  come  a  long  way  
baby…   
 
We’d  also  like  to  hear  what  you  think  about  our  
new look.  Send us a note and please click on 
the Facebook link to like our new page.  It is 
through your sharing that helps the program 
evolve.  The new website can be seen at: 
www.wearethechurch.com  
 
 

http://www.wearethechurch.com/

